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10™ DIWANG BALAGTASAN WORKSHOP

Attached is a letter from the NCCA-Philippine Cultural Education Program announcing
the conduct of the 10" DIWANG Balagtasan Workshop on April 3 & 10, 2022 via Zoom.

For more information, interested participants can refer to the attachment.

Participation of both public and private schools shall be subject to the no-disruption-
of-classes policy stipulated in DepEd Order No. 9, s. 2005 entitled /nstituting Measures to
Increase Engaged Time-on-Task and Ensuring Compliance Therewith.

Considering that this is an Advisory, Schools Division Superintendents are given the
discretion to act on this matter.
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Greetings from the National Commission for Culture and the Arts (NCCA) —
Philippine Cultural Education Program (PCEP)!

BALAGTASAN, as one of the major components of the 10th DIWANG: Sagisag
Kultura ng Filipinas Competition shall be in partnership with Linangan sa Imahen,
Retorika at Anyo Inc. (LIRA). This year’'s BALAGTASAN project will include a
nationwide workshop in conjunction with National Literature Month celebration in
April 2022. The Workshop is scheduled on April 3 & 10, 2022 from 1:00pm to
5:00pm via Zoom to be facilitated by National Artists for Literature Virgilio S. Almario,
Dr. Galileo Zafra, and Dr. Michael Coroza of LIRA, Inc.

We would like to share this information below with you and your institution through a
Memo to formally announce the program to the Regional Coordinators, Schools
Division, City Superintendents, Head of Public Elementary and Secondary Schools
and interested participants.

This activity is free and open to all Balagtasan trainors and writers. Interested
participants may pre-register online wusing this link: https:/forms.gle/
UHEZZr35mZhUvFtC8.

Thank you for your continued support of our projects on Cultural Education. If you
have further questions regarding this project, please don'’t hesitate to contact us.

Kind regards,

JENNIFER BARBERAN BAUTISTA

Documentation & Information Officer, NCCA-Philippine Cultural Education Program
http://ncca.gov.ph/philippine-cultural-education-program-pcep/

Brgy. 658 Zone 70 633 General Luna Street, Intramuros, Manila
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